COMHAIRLE CHONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS

SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL
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TALLAGHT AREA COMMITTEE MEETING (1)

Monday 20th February 2006
Question No 28
Question:
Councillor M. Corr
"To ask the Manager have South Dublin County Council allocated any additional resources to the problem of roaming horses in Tallaght West Area and to get the Environment Department to outline what is the procedure in dealing with reports on animal welfare issues give the significant level of horse ownership in the West Tallaght Area and will he make a statement on the matter?”
Reply:
The Council’s Parks Department carries out regular round-ups of horses found wandering in the County.  These horses are transported to the Council’s Horse Pound in Urlingford where they are micro-chipped and examined by a Veterinary Surgeon.  The Environmental Services Department requires a strict criteria in releasing horses and any individual claiming a horse from the pound must firstly produce a valid Licence or alternatively must produce a sworn affidavit stating that the horse is normally kept outside the County.  The owner must then pay the costs involved in transporting the horse to the pound and any livery charges incurred.  
During 2005 a total of 112 horses were seized during these round-ups and of this total  25 horses were released back to owners under the above criteria.
Reported instances of neglect of animal welfare are investigated by the Council’s Veterinary Officer and in the case of alleged cruelty or mistreatment of animals the matter is reported to the DSPCA.
